March 2024 Librarians Report

· I submitted the paperwork for the performers grant through VT Department of Libraries. The grant is for $300.00 again. The funds can be used to have a performer or crafter come to the library or to buy craft supplies to use or books having to do with the summer theme or reading incentives from the summer program shop.

· The Children’s Classic Book Club will be reading Old Yeller by Fred Gipson. We will be starting it on March 25th. We have three children signed up so far for the book.

· Nanny’s Early Learning Center has asked me to visit her center to read a story with the children and make a craft with them. I told her I would love to, so we are working on planning something the end of April.

· Jay/ Westfield Preschool came to visit the library on March 7th. I read them a story and they colored bookmarks to take back to school with them. They have a library in their imaginative play area, so I gave them some supplies that all libraries need to have for their library…. book cards, book pockets and bookmarks. They are hoping to come back again before school gets out.

· Head start will be visiting the library March 14th & 28th.

· The adult book club will be meeting March 12th to discuss Sisters Behaving Badly. We had to postpone the meeting in February. We will meet again April 23rd to discuss The Echo of Old Books by: Barbara Davis. It can be read for free through Kindle Unlimited and we have a couple copies at the library.

· May 20th is the Vermont Library Conference where I will receive my Certificate of Librarianship. The conference is in Killington. The VLA has paid for my conference and has rooms booked at a discount rate for Sunday and Monday night as the conference goes morning to night on Monday.

· March 27th, 2025 is the library’s 100th year. I saw Claudette Star at Town meeting and she said to remind her because the Historical Society would like to be involved with celebrating the library’s 100th year. What would we like to plan?




